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Meeting Minutes
June 21, 2016
 
The meeting was called to order by Ted Godbout, HHVCA Vice President, at 7:25 pm at Hollin Hall Senior Center (HHSC). The agenda for the meeting was established. HHVCA’s invited representative from the Villamay Citizen Association would present information about the Washington Airport Authority (MWAA) working group. Following that, regular business would be pursued. 
 
Presentation of the MWAA Working Group
 	
Carol Lyon, Villamay’s Outreach Representative to sister communities, presented information on her organization’s strategy to oppose the air traffic to and from Reagan National Airport. Ms. Lyon reviewed the organization’s concerns (also provided in hard copy) as a result of the new flight paths to and from the airport. Aside from their primary concern--noise pollution--the group cited other talking points, including the lack of an environmental study by the EPA before NextGen was implemented. The Villamay group has circulated petitions and approximately 750 individuals have signed so far. 
Ms. Lyon presented the working group’s proposed solution to the problem: a new air traffic route. The new proposed route would take the air traffic along the Potomac River further south by 2-3 miles, which would be an additional 30 seconds flight time and approximately 3,700 extra feet (7,000 vs. 3,300) before the airplanes diverted from the river to land/residential areas. The increased altitude would significantly reduce the decibel level. Tim Foerster noted that Ft. Belvoir could be an obstacle to the proposed flight plan as they may have a no-fly zone to prevent air traffic. 
Ms. Lyon advised that if the FAA approved the recommendations, it could take 18 to 24 months to implement. Ms. Lyon contended that in the meantime, and it is imperative to maintain pressure and continue filing complaints. Additionally, the HHVCA could send letters to Senator Kaine or Representative Beyer. Ms. Lyon advised that she could send sample letters to the HHVCA to serve as a guide.
Don Martin advised that this topic had been covered at the planning and zoning meeting. Information presented at that meeting indicated that the FAA directive for NexGen aimed to reduce pollution and greenhouse emission. Additionally, Reagan and Dulles are owned by the U.S. Government; consequently, any changes require Congressional approval, and making modifications to air traffic routes is very challenging. 

Committee Reports: 

Planning and Zoning (Don Martin) – The Brookside Motel on Route 1 will be demolished and a storage facility is proposed. The old Brock Farm on Collingswood Rd. will be demolished and a condominium complex, along with several houses, is proposed by a potential buyer.  
Neighborhood Watch (NW) (Tim Foerster) – The Fairfax Police encourage citizens to report all incidents or suspected illegal activity to the non-emergency number. The number of incidents filed in an area often affects the level of police presence. National Night Out (NNO) will take place on August 2, 2016 at the Mount Vernon Park. There will be a food truck, band, and a NW table. The NW requested $25 from the HHVCA for additional HHV magnetic decals for vehicles. The HHVCA agreed to provide $25 to the NW. The NW is seeking volunteers to deliver invitations to NNO. 
Transportation (Cathy Voorhees) - No report 
Budget (David Voorhees) -  No report 
Education (Karen Hertell)  -  No report 
Safety  - No representative; no report 
Environment and Recreation-  Dorothy Keough attended the last meeting, during which, the Potomac River Keepers presented on their organization. The Mt. Vernon Rec Center is considering an expansion and renovation, possibly including a second pool or ice rink. The watershed improvement program is working on storm water projects in the area.
Health and Human Services – No representative, no report 
Consumer Affairs- No representative; no report 
 
General Business:  

HHVCA welcomes volunteers to deliver the newsletter. 

Minutes from the March 2016 meeting were approved.

Motion to adjourn was approved at 8:35PM. 

Next meeting is September 18, 2016. 

Respectfully Submitted by Carrie DePoto, Secretary.

